Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

May 16, 2005
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Brett Darrow
Lewis Russell




Brian Lennon




Jim Potts
Members Absent:  Johnny Wilbur, Roy Giles
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Linda Bailey, Eric Mabe, Doug Hall, Matt Brown, James Law
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. 

The results of the May school board election were canvassed.  The most votes were garnered by Eric Mabe.  The second highest votes were earned by Doug Hall.  The Board agreed with the voting results. A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brett Darrow to accept the canvass.  The motion carried unanimously.

Statements of elected officers were signed by Eric Mabe and Doug Hall.

Eric Mabe and Doug Hall then signed their Oath of Office.  The forms were notarized by Lori Evans.

Election of Board Officers:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brett Darrow to elect Carolyn Burn president.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brett Darrow and seconded by Brian Lennon to elect Lewis Russell vice-president.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to elect Brian Lennon secretary.  The motion carried unanimously.

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brett Darrow to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  
None

Selection of Bank Depository for the next biennium: 

A presentation was made by Matt Brown for Guaranty Bank.

A presentation was made by James Law for Alliance Bank.

A motion was made by Brett Darrow and seconded by Brian Lennon to select Alliance Bank as the school’s depository for the next biennium.  The motion carried unanimously.

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Eric Mabe to enter into a cooperative agreement with Region 8 for food purchasing.  The motion carried unanimously.

The Board entered into executive session at 7:10 p.m. to discuss the hiring of replacement teachers for the upcoming school year.  The Board returned to regular session at 7:51 p.m.
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to hire Stacey McDonald and Crystal Edwards Stillwagoner as elementary teachers on a one year probationary contract.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Eric Mabe to hire Van Lejeune on a one year probationary contract for eleven months for Technology Coordinator/Teacher.  Lewis Russell was the only no vote.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brett Darrow to hire Sara Garmon on a one year probationary contract for PE teacher.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the outer building for the concession stand was finished.  Work on the inside would continue after school was out for the year.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he was still working on getting proposals for putting lights up at the ball fields.  One proposal was in excess of $100,000 for both fields.

Board Concerns:

Brett Darrow mentioned that the repair done on the new gym roof over the concession area would probably not last very long.  Mr. Johnson advised he would call Tim Jackson and ask him to check into the problem

A motion was made by Brett Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
